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The regular meeting of the Council of the Township of i
Terrace Bay was held on Monday, November 6 at 7 p.m. in the

Council Chambers. Present were Reeve C. Brassard, Councillors
M. Hamilton, K. MacLeod and P. Romanuk, Clerk Co-ordinator W.
Hanley and M. Simmer.

Minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as presented.:
Council accepts with regret the resignation of Constable
John London and Constable Tom Tack. Because of this shortage,
Constabte Wes Fenton's attendance at Police College will be de-

layed until a later session.

Willian Hanley will attend the Zone 9 Clerk=Treasurers' meet
-ing in Thunder Bay on November 24 and 25, 1978.

By-law #319 was passed, being a by-law to authorize the
Reeve and Clerk-Treasurer to execute an agreement with the Min-
istry of Northern Affairs to pave and provide runway lighting
for the Municipal Airport. '

Council will apply to the Ministry of Environment, on behalf
of Schreiber, for joint use of the new landfill site, subject
to an agreement to be arranged mutually by the two towns.

The following accounts were passed for payment: Hydro -

$24-997.42; Library - $3,863.14; Recreation - $19,504.60.
By-law No. 318 was passed, being a Restricted Area Zoning
by-1aw for the Township of Terrace Bay.
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The continuing fine fall weather has supported good progress
‘n the construction of the new hospital. More than 2,000 square
feet of the roof have been laid and, on November 14th, workmen
started to enclose the building. Each day impressive changes on
the building site are noticeable. A colour scheme for the in-
terior decoration of the hospital has been chosen and we feel
dreams now are beginning to take shape in reality.

Members of the Board and hospital staff aitended the 0. H. A
Annual Convention in Toronto on November 6, 7 and 8. The theme
for this year's conference was "Hospitals in Transition". From
2 nunber of interesting seminars delegates learned much of new
developments in health care technology. Chariges in the design
of hospital equipment were of particular interest.

The staunch support of the Hospital Auxiliary is gratefully
acknowledged. This dedicated group continues to evolve projects
whick will contribute to the building fund. They are to be
congratulated on the success of their recent Toy Sale and their
canvass for memberships, which is their special November Proj-
ect.

" The Building Fund has benefited recently by a donation from
the Kinsmen Club of Terrace Bay to be used in furnishing two
pediatric rooms and the-playroom.

The Fund's progress during the past two weeks is as follows:
Kinsmen Club of Terrace Bay - $2,800.00; Vulcan Machinery &
Equipment Ltd. - $1,000.00; 'In Memorian - $70.00; Personal
Donations = $172.00; Payroll Deductions - $36.00; Other Col-
lections - $11.15; Interest on Term Deposit - $913 70. As of

November 17, 1978, our Bank Balance was $407,887.83.

20°C is a good room
temperature

30°C is swimming time
10°C — wear a coat




